
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR REPORT. 
 
I have heard from the Highways Officer, Chris Grain, that the flooding specialist team from OCC are 
due to investigate the drains by the allotments on July 19th.  Bizarrely, the water seepage on to the 
road seems to have stopped.  Hopefully the investigation might lead to the ditch by the allotments 
being freed up.  
 
We have gained a few more potential Speedwatch volunteers, so we are trying to organize as many 
sessions as is practical to try to get these new folk trained up.  I have contacted the four SBPC 
members who are on the Traffic Sub Committee to keep them up to date, and also attended a 
meeting with Andy Graham at Richard Brown’s house.  Richard wanted to share details of his Safer 
Roads for Middle Barton campaign” with Andy. 
 
Motorists exceeding 35 mph have received warning letters from T.V. Police, including some local 
residents. 
 
A couple of residents on Orchard Way wanted to chat to me about vehicles entering their cul-de-sac 
too quickly.  I offered to provide some 20’s Plenty signs.  We also talked about the poor road surface, 
so I did a Fix My Street, and messaged Chris Grain.  Chris replied that he would investigate but was 
candid and honest by saying that residential streets were of a lower priority as there is a backlog of 
work to catch up on. 
 
I have written again to Justin Gargan at WODC to try to get some response to our request to get the 
dog bin moved slightly at the top of the Dock, and to point out that the litter bin outside the shop is 
rusting badly.  I await his reply ...again! 
 


